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Report on MYST Planning Group
The MYST ad hoc planning group has met twice since the last VFCYJC meeting on November 28, 2024. The meetings were chaired by Dr. Rebeccah Nelems, the author of the MYST report. Attending the meeting were Mia Golden and Gord Magee from MYST, Dr. Nelems, Liz Nelson, ED, Pacific Centre Family Services Association, Julie and Sara, PCFSA.
We were introduced to the new MYST Officer, Shauna Bainbridge, who is with the Saanich Police Department. Gord McGee has left the position and has returned to regular duties. 
Liz informed the group that a grant has been approved from the Federal Government for 2.5 years until September 2027, for sexual assault and exploitation prevention. How this will tie into MYST has not been sorted out with the funder. Another CRED application has been submitted but a final decision on that application will not be made by the funder until April 2025. 
Dr. Nelems made a presentation to SD61 in November, and was approached by one of the parents who wants to start a letter writing campaign in support of MYST, to MPs, MLAs, City Councillors, Police, and other policy and decision makers. The planning group is assisting this endeavour by supplying data and statistics. 
There was discussion about compiling MYST stats and data, and Constable Bainbridge agreed to work on that. With the urgent needs of the MYST team, it has been difficult to keep stats about the work and impact of MYST. 
The group will meet again in February. 
Submitted by Bill McElroy

VFCYJC representative to the MYST Planning group
